
Cooperative Parish Council 
Your Input Requested! 

 
To help us plan for Cooperative Parish missions and activities we are asking each church in our 
group to give input on the following: 
 

 Demographic insights about your community 

 Needs you see in your community 

 Outreach goals for their communities 

 Strengths and Challenges as a church 

 Ideas / Projects that your church want to work on 
 
Please share your thoughts on any – or all – of these items with Pastor Jane, Tony Gittens or 
Debbie Holland.  You can email us, tell us in church on Sunday or write your ideas on a sheet of 
paper and leave them in the offering plate in the Narthex. We will share them with the other 
churches at our next meeting on Sept. 13th. 
 
Thank you! 
Pastor Jane: jane.kim@nyac-umc.com 
Tony Gittens: gittda@hotmail.com 
Debbie Holland: deborah.j.holland@gmail.com 
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